Rising Sun City Council
June 4, 2015
6:00 PM City Hall

Call to order/Pledge

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance led by
Mayor April Hautman. A determination of quorum was made by Clerk
Treasurer Gipson with the following Councilmembers in attendance: Jim
McDaniel, Mike Padgett, Bud Radcliff, Steve Slack and Dennis Williams. City
Attorney John Ertel was also in attendance.

Prayer
James Kelley with the Rising Sun Wesleyan Church offered prayer for the

evening.

Minutes

Minutes from the May 7, 2015 Council meeting had been distributed to Council
and Mayor Hautman prior to the meeting. Mayor Hautman requested if Council
had any corrections or additions to the minutes. Hautman requested
corrections to 2 sections of the minutes as follows: Hautman noted in the first
paragraph of page 8 under the Port Authority area it states “Bascom stated the
funds were in UCB and had been transferred there several months ago—before
Berkley and Bascom were members of the Board.” Hautman had a copy of Port
Authority minutes dated August 18, 2014 which stated Berkley excused herself
from voting on transferring the banking to UCB so Hautman wanted it clarified
that Berkley was a member of the Board when the funds were voted to be
moved to UCB. See Attached Exhibit A. Clerk Treasurer Gipson stated she can
change if Council desires but she wrote what was stated. Hautman also noted
in the last paragraph where it states “Port Authority President Brent Bascom
stated the real issue appears —it is not about the Port Authority participating in
the cost of the installation/removal of City boat docks—but that the Port
Authority moved their funds from Friendship State Bank to United Community
Bank.” Hautman stated she never heard Bascom say this and would like it
struck from the minutes. Clerk Treasurer Gipson again stated she wrote what
was said at the meeting but if Council does not feel this to be accurate they can
vote to change it. Councilman Slack stated he doesn’t know about Hautman’s
first concern but he did hear Bascom say what Clerk Treasurer Gipson had
written. After discussion a motion was made by Councilman Williams to
approve the minutes with Hautman’s additions and deletions, 274 by
Councilman McDaniel; motion carried 4-1 with Councilman Slack voting
against.

Correspondence and Thank You’s
Mayor Hautman presented various correspondences as follows:

* A letter of thanks from OCCF for American Legion Post 59 Endowment
contribution. Clerk Treasurer Gipson informed Council and Mayor
Hautman several years ago when the Legion Post and the City hosted the
Veteran’s Traveling Wall—there were 2 DVD’s made -one of the actual
event and one with interviews of various Veterans’ within the community
regarding their service. The donations received for these were approved



by Council to go to the American Legion Post 59 Endowment Fund. The
amount collected over the years from donations for the DVD’s was
$636.51. These funds were held in the City Donation Fund. With the
matching program available at OCCF the following contributions were
made $636.51 from City DVD Donations, $278.49 from the American
Legion Auxiliary Post 59, $915 from OCCF match, $915 from City
Endowment Match funds and $139.25 from Lilly match for a total
contribution to the American Legion Post 39 Endowment Fund of
$2,884.25. Gipson stated the Auxiliary was pretty excited about the total
amount with all the various matches!!

¢ Thank you from Jamie Works for the continued support of the Health
Fair. It was a great success again this year.

Mayor’s Proclamation—Internet Safety Week

Mayor Hautman proclaimed June 14-20, 2015 as Internet Safety Week in the
City of Rising Sun. Hautman stated Bryce Kendrick has prepared a public
statement that will make everyone aware. This will be posted on the website
and various other media sites.

Reports of Committees, Boards and Departments

Project Manager—Mike Northcutt

Northcutt stated at the last meeting we awarded the contract for the Riverfront
Phase 4 to Beatty Construction. The next day we were informed by INDOT
since the project was over $1 million it was not awardable without receiving 4
bids. See Attached E-Mail from INDOT Exhibit B. The project will be re-bid July
8 with no modifications to the bid documents. There were questions regarding
what happens if we don’t receive 4 bids on July 8%? There were also concerns
regarding the status of the $2 Million grant funds for this project and potential
deadline to use them. Northcutt stated he will check with INDOT about this.
Northcutt also requested Council work on a list of members to be involved in a
“Steering Committee” for plans to update the Comprehensive Plan. He was
thinking 10 or so people from various groups/boards/organizations to be a
part of the planning process. See Attached E-mail strand Exhibit C. This group
will work with the Consultant and Council to get everything we want and need
in the updated plan. Northcutt stated it is nothing that is needed tonight but
will need to have this group together in the next few months. There was
discussion we received $40,000 from the Indiana Office of Community and
Rural Affairs earlier in the year towards the implementation of this project.
SIRPC submitted the grant application and will receive 10% of the grant award
as cost for their services. Match costs will come from the Plan Commission
Budget. The current Comprehensive Plan is 10 years old.

Lifetime Resources—Brenda Thayer

Brenda Thayer presented information to Council and Mayor Hautman
regarding activities provided by Lifetime Resources. See Attached Exhibit D.
Thayer requested $15,000 for the 2016 budget year which is the same request
made for the past several vears and a small portion of the overall funding
budget for Lifetime Resources. Thayer also stated the senior citizen meal site
had been reopened at Senior Housing and appears to be a great partnership
with Senior Housing, the County Health Department and Rising Sun Medical



Center involved. There is a goal of 15 daily participants for the meal site—they
are currently at 10 participants. The numbers and services will be reviewed
yearly. Mayor Hautman requested information from Thayer regarding at what
amounts other communities participate in funding. After some discussion
Clerk Treasurer Gipson stated in the past the requested amount is added in
the 2016 Budget and approved at that time.

Redevelopment Commission Resignation/Appointment

Mayor Hautman informed Council that Jim McDaniel (Council appointment)
had resigned from the Redevelopment Commission. According to Mayor
Hautman CIliff Thies has voiced interest in joining the Commission. After
discussion a motion was made by Councilman McDaniel to appoint Cliff Thies
to the Redevelopment Commission replacing McDaniel, 224 by Councilman
Padgett; motion carried 5-0.

Amendment to Personnel Policy—Public Service Hours

Mayor Hautman stated this will be addressed at the next meeting as Attorney
Ertel wanted to get more information from State Board of Accounts before this
was addressed.

Job Description Contract—HR Unlimited

Mayor Hautman requested approval to enter into a contract with HR Unlimited
to provide Job Descriptions for various positions within the City. The cost from
HR Unlimited is $180 each for roughly 15 positions for an approximate total of
$2,700. We received a grant for $1,300 towards this project from OCCF. HR
Unlimited requests half down and half within 30 days after completion of the
project. There was some comments from citizens regarding this could be done
in house etc. After further discussion a motion was made by Councilman
Williams to approve the cost and payment for the Job Description project, 20d
by Councilman Padgett; motion carried 5-0.

Petitions/Comments from Citizens

Paul Brewer stated he has questions regarding the job descriptions—shouldn’t
everyone already know what they have to do at their jobs? It was stated that
job descriptions change over the years—you may not do some things that you
originally did and may do other things that become more pertinent with
changing projects or positions. Mr. Brewer stated he was just concerned that
boilerplate language may not apply to Rising Sun.

Transfer Resolution—2015-8

Clerk Gipson presented Resolution 2015-8 an appropriation transfer to Council
and Mayor Hautman for approval. After discussion a motion was made by
Councilman Padgett to approve this Resolution, 274 by Councilman McDaniel;
motion carried 5-0.

EDC Invoice Reimbursement Request

Clerk Treasurer Gipson requested reimbursement for EDC invoices for the 1st
quarter of 2015 in the amount of 10,958.42 which was submitted May 11,
2015. See Attached Exhibit E. After discussion a motion was made by
Councilman Williams to approve this reimbursement, 274 by Councilman
Slack; motion carried 35-0.



Rudi’s LLC Invoice—Dock Installation

Clerk Treasurer Gipson presented an invoice from Rudi’s LLC for the
installation of docks in the amount $9,500 for approval. According to Gipson
the work was complete. After discussion a motion was made by Councilman
Slack to approve this payment, 274 by Councilman Williams; motion carried 5-

0.

Claims and Docket Approval

After the reviewing of claims a motion was made by Councilman Padgett to
approve the submitted claim docket, 27d by Councilman McDaniel; motion
carried 5-0. See Attached Exhibit F.

A Few Items:

e Mayor Hautman proposed holding the July 27d meeting at 4:30pm vs.
6pm with City Employees having a holiday the next day. Council was in
agreement with Hautman. July Council meeting will be at 4:30pm July
2nd,

e Clerk Gipson will prepare an Additional Appropriation for the CCD Fund
for the additional funds necessary for the Riverfront Phase 4 project.
After discussion a motion was made by Councilman Radcliff to have
Clerk Treasurer Gipson prepare proper notice for an Additional
Appropriation in the amount of $150,000 to be addressed in Resolution
form at the July 2nd Council Meeting, 28d by Councilman Slack; motion
carried 5-0.

o Clerk Treasurer Gipson informed Council and Mayor Hautman 2015-16
Budget Requests have been sent to the City Departments to be returned
June 22, 2015.

With no further business before Council; a motion to adjourn was made by
Councilman Williams, 274 by Councilman McDaniel; meeting adjourned at 6:52
PM.
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g’x

-

5 g:: / Ei/;i/ é,;é%g%
Rae Baker C}ig}ssngi §
Clerk Treasurer =

s 7 -

éff& ' B Y ¢ FA R

£

Aprﬁ Hautman,
Mayor




“Kising Sun Ohio County Port Authority
Meeting Minutes August 18, 2014

City Hall, Conference Room 6:30 pm
Members Present

Members in attendance were Tim Lambert, Kurt Cappel, Michael Burke, and Dale Scudder. Also present were

Frank Kramer, Authority Attorney and Abbey Gipson, Board member and Recording Secretary. Steve Stewart
¥ < o o 3 4

was not in attendance as he was working out of town.

Public guest in attendance was Judy Guller representing the Splash In and Mac’s Sea Planes.

Call to Order

Tim Lambert welcomed everyone to the meeting and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. A quorum was
determined.

Approval of Minutes

Mav meeting minutes we discussed. This was the most recent meeting minutes due to lack of quorum in July
- = fued
and June.

Mew Business

Judy Guller Mac’s Sea Plans

Judy was submitting a bill for 2 golf carts she had rented for the Splash In. They hagbeen rented from a local
business in order to help our local businesses. Some questioning was done by %eféfd member Cappel as to why
we didn’t t use the City’s. It was noted that they did use two of the City’s, these wef® %dditional to help with
different activities. Se?ﬁe*f noted that she had no problem paying this, as long as the PA kept in mind to use
different city businesses during events, to be fair and give equal opportunity and treatment. Burke motioned to
pay the bill in the amount of 142.90, Cappel 2™ it; motion carried 4-0.

Buoy Bemoval

A company and crew had come in to remove the bw}fs from splash in, while doing so thévexperienced some
barriers and were unable to move them. Since this was a special trip for the cret?d bill'the PA for $450.00.
Berkley stated that since this was a mzswmm“ﬁzaaﬁm between the City and the PA she would seek partial
payment from the cziy, until then she felt we should wait to pay this bill. Burke motioned to follow this
procedure, Cappel 2™ it: motion carried 4-0.

Missing County Checks

It has been brought to the Port Authority’s attention that they county has issued checks and they have not been
;zaa@sé by the PA. A motion was made by Scudder for Berkley to inquire about these checks; Bourke seconded.
Motion carried 4-0.

Bills

Motions were made to pay the following payees for bills submitted to the Port Authority. This is with the
exception of holding the SBOA bill so attorney Kramer can further investigate the charges.



% A * 3 f‘k,wé ¥
Amount Motioned 2° Vote

ak and Kramer 4795.85 Cappel Scudder 4-0
ammel Insurance 2119.00 Cappel Bourke 4-0
Register Publications 70.76 Egégi{% Berkley 4-0
Board Pays Cappel 348.68 Cappel Bourke 4-0
Secretary Berkley 256.85 Cappel Bourke 4-0

Miscellaneous

rthoutt, 1t was also

Further discussion was made on Frank following up on Port Authority Deeds wit
discussed about seeking buoy storage af the city garage.

O1d Business

ss&izzzg a Ba:*i; z%a? g ved 5?‘ com
move accounts from ?f*%
3-0 as Berkley excused hers
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Board Pays

petitive with other board pays and due to the fact that the PA board pay is now turned in for taxes,

gy e g

B d
, %5 r forward the board pay will be $75 per month. Cappel made the motion as it was 2" by Bourke.

Resignation
Kurt Cappel concluded that he has to resign from the board do to a new job.
Adjournment

-t

A motion was made by Bourke to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Dale Scudde
unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Submutted for review 09-15-14

Abbey Gipson, Secretary Tim Lambert, President




Mike Northcut_tl

From: Fischvogt, Brandi <BFischvogt@indotIN.gov>
- Sent: Friday, May 08, 2015 10:46 AM
To: Mike Northcutt
Ce: Ault, Debra
Subject: FW: Des#1401326 Rising Sun Downtown River Walk
Mike,

I was informed just a few moments ago that this project is not awardable. Please give me a call at your convenience so
we may discuss this.

Thanks,

Brandi M. Fischvogt

LPA Project Manager

INDOT - Seymour District

185 Agrico Lane

Seymour, IN 47274

Office: (812) 524-3961

Email: bfischvogt@indot.in.gov
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From: Ault, Debra

Sent: Friday, May 08, 2015 10:41 AM

To: Fischvogt, Brandi

Subject: FW: Des#1401326 Rising Sun Downtown River Walk

Brandi
See Mike Northcutt’s email below on the Rising Sun Project.

Debra Ault, Program Manager
INDOT/Seymour District
§12-524-3969
dault@indot.in.gov

From: Mike Northcutt [mailto:mike@cityofrisingsun.com]
Sent: Friday, May 08, 2015 10:31 AM

To: Ault, Debra

Cc: "April Hautman'; Gipson, Rae B; JAErtel@aol.com
Subject: RE: Des#1401326 Rising Sun Downtown River Walk

Debra,

ek



The City of Rising Sun City Council met last night at their regularly scheduled meeting held on May 7, 2015 and voted
unanimously to move forwarded with the project with Beaty Construction as the low bidder.

Thank you for all your help

Mike Northcutt, ERC
City of Rising Sun
812-438-3324

Cc: Mayor April Hautman
Clerk Treasurer Rae Gipson
Attorney John Ertel

From: Ault, Debra [mailto:DAULT@indot.IN.gov]

Sent: Thursday, May 07, 2015 3:34 PM

To: Mike Northcutt

Cc: Fischvogt, Brandi

Subject: Des#1401326 Rising Sun Downtown River Walk

Mike

Beaty Construction was the low bidder for contract R-37701-Afor the amount of $2,666,358.81. Please advise ASAP if
the City of Rising Sun would like to award this contract.

Thanks, Debbiel

Debra Ault, Program Manager
INDOT/Seymour District
§12-524-3969
dault@indot.in.gov




Mike Northcutt

Fischvogt, Brandi <BFischvogt@indot.IN.gov>

Friday, May 08, 2015 2:41 PM

Mike Northcutt

‘April Hautman'; Gipson, Rae B; JAErtel@aol.com; Eric M. Lang, P.S,, LS.
RE: Rising Sun - 1401326 - Contract not awardable per IC 8-23-9-4

Mike,

The project has been placed on the 7/8/15 letting.
Thanks,

Brandi M. Fischvogt

LPA Project Manager

INDOT - Seymour District

185 Agrico Lane

Seymour, IN 47274

Office: (812) 524-3961

Email: bfischvogt@indot.in.gov

| ahéiam‘;
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From: Mike Northcutt [mailto:mike@cityofrisingsun.com]

Sent: Friday, May 08, 2015 2:46 PM

To: Fischvogt, Brandi

Cc: 'April Hautman'; Gipson, Rae B; JAErtel@aol.com; Eric M. Lang, P.S., L.S.
Subject: RE: Rising Sun - 1401326 - Contract not awardable per IC 8-23-9-4

Brandi,
When is the new letting date for the project?

Mike Northcutt, ERC
City of Rising Sun
Ph. 812-438-3324

From: Fischvogt, Brandi [mailto:BFischvogt@indot.IN.gov

Sent: Friday, May 08, 2015 1:35 PM

To: Mike Northcutt

Cc: Mills, Trevor; Eaton-McKalip, Kathy

Subject: Rising Sun - 1401326 - Contract not awardable per IC 8-23-9-4




Per your request, below is the statute which states when a contract can be awarded. In this case, there were only two
bidders and the project cost is greater than $1 million. Please let me know if you need anything else.

1C 8-23-94
Acceptance of proposals; criteria
Sec. 4. Notwithstanding any other statute or rule adopted by the
department, the department may accept a proposal and award a
contract for the construction, improvement, or maintenance of a road
if:
(1) the lowest responsive and qualified bid is:
(A) less than one million dollars ($1.000,000);
(B) one (1) of four (4) or more bids received by the
department for the contract; or
(C) not more than fifteen percent (15%) above the estimated
cost of the project;
(2) the commissioner believes that awarding a contract under

this section is in the best interests of the state; and
(3) the award would comply with any requirement imposed
under section 13 of this chapter.
As added by P.L.18-1990. SEC.218. Amended by P.L.50-2008,
SEC.2.

Brandi M. Fischvogt

LPA Project Manager

INDOT - Seymour District

185 Agrico Lane

Seymour, IN 47274

Office: (812} 524-3961

Email: bfischvogt@indot.in.gov
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Mike Northcutt

£ From: Susan Craig <susan.craig@sirpc.org>
Sent: Tuesday, May 19, 2015 3:21 PM
To: ‘April Hautman'; mike@cityofrisingsun.com
Subject: FW: Planning Grant Award Letter for the City of Rising Sun PL-09-055
Attachments: Important Dates and Deadlines Revised.dog; City of Rising Sun Planning Grant Letter.pdf

Congratulations on the planning grant award! | am sure you already have the above attachments, but am forwarding
them to you to make sure! Thanks! Susan

Susan Craig, Executive Director

Southeastern Indiana Regional Planning Commission
P.0O. Box 765

Versailles, Indiana 47042

Phone: 812-689-5505 Fax: 812-689-3526
susan.craig@sirpc.org

Web Site: www.sirpc.org

From: Kleinpeter, Michael J (Mike) [mailto:MKleinpeter@Ilg.IN.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, May 19, 2015 12:22 PM

To: susan.craig@sirpc.org

Cc: Horvath, Carolyn

Subject: Planning Grant Award Letter for the City of Rising Sun PL-09-055

ood afterncon Ms. Craig,

Attached you will find the planning grant award letter for the City of Rising Sun and an important date and deadline
sheet.

Thank you,

4 55 |
HONEST GOODNE ]

INDIANA

s @2 | Phone: 317.234.0266 Fax: 317.233.6887
il ~ | Email: mkleinpeter@Ig.in.gov

| Mike Kleinpeter

5

i




OFFICE OF LT. GOVERNOR

SUE ELLSPERMANN
STATE HOUSE, ROOM 333
INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 46204-2732
sellspermann(@lg.in.gov
(3173 232-4545

May 19, 2015

The Honorable April Hautman
Mayor of Rising Sun

200 North Walnut Street
Rising Sun, Indiana 47040

RE: Community Focus Fund Planning Grant

Dear Mayoyp/Ha: n:

I am pleased to inform you that the City of Rising Sun has been awarded a planning grant from our
Small Cities and Towns Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program in the amount of
$40,000. This planning grant, funded through federal dollars, is for the development of a
Comprehensive Plan to address future community service needs in the incorporated limits of the City of
Rising Sun. The Planning Grant program has proven to be an effective tool for community-based
planning and research initiatives that improve local quality of life and economic opportunities.

The Indiana Office of Community and Rural Affairs and I look forward to serving as a partner with you
and your team to accomplish your community and economic development goals. In the next several
weeks you will receive a grant agreement from our grant services division. We are enclosing a list of
Important Dates and Deadlines pertaining to the Planning Grant process for your information.

If you have questions please contact Kathleen Weissenberger, State CDBG Director at 317-232-1703.

Congratulations!

%@fﬁ}g //?
Mo

cc:  Susan Craig, Grant Administrator




IMPORTANT DATES AND DEADLINES

Grant Award Date:

Grant Agreement Execution:

Contract Signed w/ Consultant:

First Draw:

Plan Due:

Completion Date:

Expiration Date:

May 19, 2015

Several weeks from now you will receive a
grant agreement along with financial
documents: please sign both and return to
OCRA. \Various state officials will then
sign, and a copy will be returned to you with
all required signatures.

You cannot sign a contract with your
consulting firm until you receive a copy of
your Notice of Removal of Environmental
Conditions.

You must have 60% of the grant drawn
down within 6 months of receiving your
Release of Funds.

May 31, 2016. This is the date a final
copy of the resulting plan must be submitted
to OCRA for review. Upon the review,
OCRA will either approve or reject the plan.
If rejected, revisions will be required. A
subsequent plan approval must be obtained
prior to submitting a final request to draw
down funds.

July 31, 2016. This is the date which all
transactions regarding this grant must be
completed.

July 31, 2017.



Mike Northcutt

From: Cory Whitesell <CWhitesell@hwcengineering.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 19, 2015 2:27 PM

To: Mike Northcutt (mike@cityofrisingsun.com)
Subject: Comprehensive Plan

Hi Mike:

As we wait on OCRA for authorization to proceed with the comprehensive plan, | thought V'd touch base with you about
starting to consider the makeup of your steering committee and stakeholder groups.

in general, we see the committee having 10-20 members. It is important that we have a few members from the city
council and plan commission actively participate, as they will need to ultimately adopt the document. Most often, we
try to avoid a quorum for plan commission or city council at these meetings. We will have plenty of opportunities for
the public to participate in the process, but see steering committee meetings work well when we can have private
conversations without the media reporting on every discussion.

Potential steering committee members could include:

Mayor

Key City Staff {you, others)

Plan Commission {| would suggest at least 2-3 people)

City council (at least 1-2 people)

Downtown group (Main Street or key merchants)

Schools (superintendent?)

Business representatives (could be industry, downtown businesses, Casino, etc.)
Sometimes a city attorney wants to participate in the process because there are specific issues that need-
addressed

Local realtor {(or someone who can represent housing interests)

Service Organizations {Lions, Rotary, etc.)

» local Economic Development Organization

® * & & * ¢ & ¢

As you consider steering committee members, | would encourage you to start to think about other people who we need
to talk to in the process. We usually schedule stakeholder meetings for people who have input, but do not necessarily
need to participate in every meeting. Some of these might be steering committee members as well. Stakeholder groups

» Local utilities and infrastructure stakeholders (water/sewer superintendents, street superintendent, key private
utility representatives, etc.}
Housing {realtors, agency on aging, local developer, housing authority, etc.}
Parks, Recreation and Quality of Life (Arts groups, historic groups, library group, walking groups, biking clubs)

e Public Safety (fire, police, ambulance services}

Ultimately, | would like to get a list of names for each group, their affiliation, and an email address.

We are not in a hurry — so you should have plenty of time to think about this. After we hear from OCRA, we will set up
n organizational meeting to discuss this — and can finalize the groups.

Take care,



Cory

Cory J. Whitesell, P.E.
Partner

HWC Engineering

151 N. Delaware Street, Suite 800
Indianapolis, IN 46204
317-347-3663 ext. 206
317-753-2200 (celh

www. hweengineering.com

HWC

INEERING

oM




13091 Benedict Drive June 4, 2015
Dillsbore, IN 47018

Dear Councii Members,

Thank you for the opportunity 1o request funds for 2014, Your past support has helped us
maintcin our services in Rising Sun.

We have received $15,000 for 2015 and would like to request $15,000 for 20146.

LifeTime Resources, inc. offers an abundance of services for the older adult population,
those with disabilifies and public transportation for all.

Services available:
«  Aging and Disability Resource Center [ADRC)
e Case Management
«  Nursing Home Pre-Admission Screening (PAS)
¢ Nursing Home Ombudsman

Nutrition
o Congregate Meals
o Home Delivered Meals

« In-Home Services

¢ legal Ald

e  Guardianship, Sentry Services

« Health and Wellness programs

e Public Transportation, Cafch-A-Ride

{2014 Annual Report and the Rising Sun Funding Reguest for 20146 aftached)

A majority of our funding is provided fhrough state and federal grants. Because our
services aren’t free, client fess and donations as well as third party pavers, such as
Medicaid, supply the next largest portion of our revenue. All of the services provided
through the grants generate revenue. However, that revenue doesrt’t meet the
matching requirements of the grants.

The money That you provide represants g portion of the matceh for these various revenue
generating grants. Matching requirements vary from 15 - 100%. The $15,000 requested
will match a portion of the estimated 3$127.228 in grants that will be spent for services in
your county. That represents more than 8 fimes the $15,000 investment.

You will find on the Rising Sun 2016 Estimated Budget that there is a projected deficit of
over $27,000. These amounts vary from county to county, but as you con see the funding
we receive each year from our County, City & Township enfities plays o very important
role in achieving our goals.  Each year we work very hard fo compensate for any deficits
and the following points are taken into consideration when doing so:
= Within some counties we receive funds from townships; we do not include these
on the government funding sheets as they are not always received.






